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The request, as transmitted by email, reads as follows: 

• The OCD is also concerned because the bottom of the proposed injection interval is near the 
Ellenburger.  Therefore, the OCD will require you to provide the projected top of Montoya 

 

The expected top of the Ellenburger Group (lower Ordovician) is projected to occur at an elevation of 
approximately 13,200 feet relative to mean sea level (MSL) at the Queen Lake Federal 19 no. 1 well site 
as indicated on Figure 1.  The ground level elevation at the well site is 2,956 feet MSL as indicated by the 
available open-hole log for the well.  This results in an expected depth to the top of the Ellenburger Group 
of approximately 16,156 feet below ground level (BGL) at the well site.  Based on thickness information 
derived from maps provided in Figure 2 (see Figures 2a and 2b), which were extrapolated into the subject 
well site area (as indicated by dashed lines); the combined thickness of the middle Ordovician Simpson 
Group (325 feet) and upper Ordovician Montoya Formation (325 feet) is expected to be 650 feet.  Based 
on this information, the projected top of the Montoya Formation occurs at an approximate depth of 
15,506 feet BGL.   

 

Proposed Approach 

It is proposed that, during the well construction phase, the wellbore will be drilled to the Montoya 
Formation, and then confirmed via open-hole logging.  The well will then be plugged back to ensure that 
only the Devonian / Silurian Formation is completed for injection operations. 
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